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SR 69: Prescott Lake Parkway to Heather Heights

WHAT TO EXPECT
	` Two travel lanes will be maintained in each direction 
during daytime hours. 

	` One travel lane will be maintained in each direction 
during overnight hours when construction-related 
restrictions are in place. 

	` Business access will be maintained. However, there may 
be brief restrictions when/if work takes place in front of 
driveways or side streets.

	` No restrictions are anticipated during weekends or 
state holidays.

	` Construction-related noise.

STAY INFORMED
	` Email: Sign up to receive timely email notifications 
on upcoming traffic restrictions by clicking on the 
“subscribe for updates” link on the project web page. 

	` Project Web Page: azdot.gov/SR69widening
	` Phone/email: Contact ADOT Community Relations 
Project Manager Nicole Underwood at 480.601.1575 or 
NUnderwood@azdot.gov.

	` Teléfono: Línea Bilingüe Para Información sobre el 
Proyecto: 855.712.8530

	` Mail: ADOT Community Relations c/o Nicole 
Underwood, 1655 W. Jackson St., MD 126F, 
Phoenix, AZ 85007

Pursuant to Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) and other nondiscrimination laws and authorities, ADOT 
does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability. Persons  that require a reasonable accommodation based on 
language or disability should contact Nicole Underwood at  NUnderwood@azdot.gov or 480.601.1575. Requests should be made as early as possible 
to ensure the State has an opportunity to address the accommodation. 

De acuerdo al Título VI de la Ley de Derechos Civiles de 1964, la Ley para Estadounidenses con Discapacidades (ADA por sus siglas en inglés) y otras 
leyes y autoridades contra la discriminación, ADOT no discrimina por raza, color, origen nacional, edad, género o discapacidad. Las personas que 
requieran una adaptación razonable basada en el idioma o la discapacidad deben comunicarse con Nicole Underwood al NUnderwood@azdot.gov o al 
480.601.1575. Las solicitudes deben hacerse lo más pronto posible para asegurar que ADOT tenga oportunidad de hacer los arreglos necesarios.
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OVERVIEW  
The Arizona Department of Transportation, in partnership 
with the Central Yavapai Metropolitan Planning Organization, 
is planning to widen State Route 69 in the city of Prescott. 
The project will construct one travel lane in each direction on 
SR 69 between Prescott Lakes Parkway and Yavpe Connector 
with a raised center median (mileposts 294-295). In addition, a 
new raised center median will be constructed between Yavpe 
Connector and Heather Heights.

The purpose of this project is to increase the capacity of the 
roadway and improve traffic safety.

Construction is scheduled to begin early July 2024 and take 
approximately nine months to complete, with a possible winter 
shutdown based on weather and construction schedule.

  PROJECT ELEMENTS
The project includes the following elements:

	` Construct one travel lane in each direction between Prescott 
Lakes Parkway and Yavpe Connector (mileposts 294-295).

	` Install raised center medians between Prescott Lakes 
Parkway and Heather Heights.

	` Construct curb and gutter.
	` Install new pipe culverts and storm drains.
	` Install new poles for existing traffic signal.
	` Other related work.
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